GWERNYMYHYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 1980

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

CHRISTMAS SHOTPING - Let the Community Association solve all your problems. Come with us to MANCHESTER on our Christmas Shopping Trip on Saturday, 6th December. The coach leaves Guernymynydd at 10.00 a.m., dropping us off in the heart of Manchester's Piccadilly. The coach leaves to come home at 5.45 p.m. The price is £1.50 for adults and £1.20 for children 10 years and under. Mould anyone interested please give their names to either Lilian Roberts, 2 Maes-y-Wern or Dilys Davies, 7 Maes-y-Wern (Mold 57225).

SHOPPERS BUS - Due to insufficient interest it will not be possible to run a shoppers bus from the village to hold.

BINGO - The next BINGO SESSION is on Pucsday, 30th September at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre. Chee again the big Snowball house will be 25 so come along and try your luck.

Would Committee Mombers please note that the next meeting is on Tuesday, 7th October at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre.

BOULING ENTRUSIASTS - Would all those interested in bowling please attend a meeting on Monday, 29th September at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre to discuss with Councillor Gwilym Roberts the possibility of having a bowling green in the village.

DELYN BOROUGH COUNCIL REFUSE SKIP

Cur grateful thanks to Councillor Gwilym Roberts for organising the refuse skip in July.

after an initial site difficulty, the service was much appreciated and well used. Many people have asked if it is possible to have the skip again, and in response, Delyn Council has agreed a date for a return visit. This is 10th - 17th November, at the same site. There will be a reminder in the October newsletter. Residents are also reminded that the building of the Bonfire in the village field will start at the beginning of the half-term holiday (18th October), so suitable material can be added to that rather than wait for the skip.

GUERNYMYDD SHOW - Despite the weather, this was highly successful and raised a record amount of money - about £500. A meeting to distribute the profits will be held on Monday, 5th October at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre and it is hoped that all who helped with the show will come along. Organisations wishing for a share of the proceeds are asked to be sure to send a representative to this meeting.

The Committee will once again be organising the unnual bonfire and firework display which will be held on Friday, 7th November. See October newsletter for further details.

The Committee takes this opportunity of thanking all who helped to make a success of the Show by coming along and supporting the event so generously.

THE DOLL AND TOY RUBBUH - Derwen Lodge, Runbon Road, Wresham - Open Doily 10.30 a.m. - 6.00 p.m. If you have never visited this wonderful collection of Dolls and Toys, do go as soon as you can! It is a very unusual and beautiful collection of dolls, toys, miniature furniture and Victorian clothes, etc. Not just for children - anyone the is interested in toys and toy making, sewing and really beautiful hand work will be thrilled to see such exquisite dolls and lovely old embroidered baby clothes.

P.T.O.

N.S.P.C.C. House-to-House Collection, 1930 - Once again the village has shown what a caring community it is by their generous contribution to this very needy charity.

This year's total was £44.50 - a splendid result. Warmest thanks to all our faithful collectors and to all those willing and generous givers.

JOY QUANT

VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

The Centre seems to be back in regular use after the summer holiday and we are very grateful to the people who have given their time and effort to the maintenance jobs which have been done. Without the help and support of the Village the Centre would not earry on and we will again be calling for support when we have our annual CHRISTEAS FAYRE on Monday, 24th Movember at 6.30 p.m. We are hoping all groups and organisations who use the Centre will be providing stalls and it is hoped it will be as successful as in previous years.

Will Management Committee members please note that the next meeting will be on Tuesday, 28th October at 7.30 p.m.

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS

MET HOURS - Mothers and Toddlers sessions will now be held from 1.30 p.m. to 3.30 p.m. every Tuesday. Anyone with pre-school children who would like to come along would be most velcome.

MOTHERS WIGHT OUT - We are organising a trip to the Doll and Toy Museum at Wrexham followed by a Basket Meal Supper on Monday, 29th September. The trip is open to anyone who would like to come along and the coach will be leaving the Infant School at 7.45 p.m. Anyone interested please contact Pat Jones - Mold 56917 as soon as possible.

PHOTOGRAFIER - A photographer will attend our session on Tuesday, 30th September from 1.30 p.m. to 3.00 p.m. Any members of Mothers and Toddlers or Playgroup who would like their child's photograph taken please come along. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - The A.G.H. will be held on Thursday 9th October at 3.00 p.m. in the Village Centre. Will all Members please make every effort to attend and, of course, new members always welcome - come along for coffee and a chat!

PLAYGROUP

23rd September - Bring and Buy Evening - Mrs. Hazel Fernyhough, Tyddyn Dawf, Cadole.

14th October - Marks and Spencers Seconds Party at the Village Centre, 8.00 p.m. Admission and refreshments 20p.

28th October - Coffee Evening - Mrs. Diane Latham, 13 Uwch-y-Dre.

11th November - Toy Party at the Village Centre - 8.00 p.m. Admission and refreshments 20p.

ANNUAL GENERAL NEETING - The A.C.M. will be held in the Village Centre at 3.00 p.m. on Friday, 3rd October.

No have only five children attending Playgroup at the moment. If your child is $2\frac{1}{2}$ years old or more please come along to support us and help keep the Playgroup open. Ring Michelle Mattocks (Mold 56486) or Sue Elsley (Mold 4221) if you are interested.

Play Area in Llys Enfys and Bryn Eithin - Following inquiries made by a resident in Bryn Eithin, a letter has been received from the Berough Planning Department of Delyn Borough Council in connection with the designated play area in the road. This letter states: "The developers, Messrs. J.F. Rogers and Sons have been contacted and it is their intention in the immediate future to bring this area up to the standard for adoption by Delyn Borough Council".